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Quite easy 

Do you think there is anything else that the guidance should cover? 

It would be helpful if the guidance included an expectation that employers will support practitioners 

who find themselves trying to comply with this guidance, and that practitioners can expect to 

involve their employers in the decisions about when and how to communicate these difficult issues 

to patients. The requirement to speak to patients as soon as possible after the practitioner has 

realised that something has gone wrong with their care would benefit from further discussion. For 

example, an acknowledgement that there should be time to reflect on what has happened so that 

the information shared with the patient has been properly understood would be helpful. There is a 

sense in the guidance that information must be shared in the heat of the moment for the sake of 

prompt disclosure, rather than a more measured approach that information should be shared at an 

appropriate time for all concerned, not least for the patient in question. 

Is there anything you think could be removed from the guidance? 

Yes 

Point 14 contains a recommendation about what a practitioner should do if they feel unable to 

apologise to the patient with the required tact and sensitivity. The recommendation is that the 

practitioner gets themselves some training in being tactful and sensitive. It gives the impression that 

the authors of the guidance anticipate that the most likely reason that someone would n

most nurses who have made a mistake are aghast at what has happened, and may seek to take 

responsibility for more than they should, and the guidance should make clear that they should only 

take personal responsibility if appropriate. 

 




